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TO: 
Lee E. Perry, Executive Director 

FROM:  
Andrew Timmins, Bear Project Leader

DATE:  
24 November 2003


RE:  
Bear Season Update 

The in-season bear kill, through November 24th, stands at 784 bears.  Still hunters have taken 433 bears (192 males, 241 females), hound hunters took 66 bears (30 males, 36 females), and bait hunters harvested 272 bears (151 males, 121 females).  Thirteen additional bears (4 males, 9 females) have not been assigned to a method of take at this time.  Although bait and hound hunting have ended, season tallies for these methods represent unofficial tallies until final season analysis.  The current total harvest sex ratio remains at 0.9 males per female.  This ratio reflects an increase in female harvest compared to the historical average of 1.4 males per female.  Sex ratios by method of harvest include 1.2 m:f for bait hunters, and 0.8 m:f for both hound and still hunters.

Regionally, 253 bears (125 males, 128 females) have been taken in the North, 237 (109 males, 128 females) in the White Mountains, 226 (102 males, 124 females) in the Central, 55 (30 males, 25 females) in Southwest-1, 12 (10 males, 2 females) in Southwest-2, and 1 male in the Southeast Regions.  Bear season has ended in the North, Southwest 1 and 2, and Southeast Regions.  Harvest totals for these regions represent unofficial tallies until final season analysis.  Hunting in the White Mountains (excluding WMU D2) and Central Regions remain open until December 7th. 

Below is a breakdown of the bear harvest through November 24th, for the past 6 years.  Currently, we are nearly 2x higher than the 5-year in-season average of 406 bears for this time period.  Additionally, we are 1.5x higher than the pervious record harvest set in 2001 at this point in the season.

It was thought that severe cold and significant snowfall in the northern and central portions of the state during the second week of November would induce den-entry by bears.  Although some percentage of bears likely denned during this period, the recent warming trend has encouraged some bears to remain active.  Data indicates that 15 bears were harvested statewide (excluding the North and Southwest-2 regions) during November 8th-15th.  This additional harvest was likely the result of opportunistic deer hunters.  This supports our decision to prevent additional harvest in select WMU's by closing the bear season prior to the opening of muzzleloader season for deer.  Thank you for continuing to submit bear registration forms in a timely manner.

____________________________________________________________________

2003 IN-SEASON BEAR HARVEST TALLY COMPARED TO PREVIOUS 5 YEARS

                                      AS OF 11/24/03 AS TALLIED ON 11/24/03

YEAR
    1998         1999        2000         2001
2002         2003

DATE        SUM        SUM       SUM         SUM         SUM        SUM

9/30             144          329          225           351            203           616

10/15           166          395          253           401            237           709

10/30           197          450          322           448            253           757

11/15           268          496          406           499            301           784

11/24           272          496          433           518            313           784

cc:
Fish & Game Staff
Fish & Game Commission
US Forest Service
UNH
